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April 7, 2016

The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

THURSDAY, APRIL 14, 2016 - 7:00 PM
MALVIN & RYAN GROSS  will provide the refreshments.

NOTES FROM OUR EMA COORDINATOR  -  DENNIS GRUVER
The months of April and May are prime time for severe weather so now is the time to review your Emergency Plan just in case this is the year when the bad stuff returns to our area.

Is your go kit ready?  Have you charged your portable radio and spare battery?  Do you keep your cell phone charged and have a charger that you can use in the vehicle?  Is your First Aid Kit up to date?  The above is just a start in preparedness for what Mother Nature can bring upon us.  

Many thanks again to RYAN for the many hours that he has spent in upgrading all of our EMA radio frequencies.  The new repeater system is up and running.  In testing, however, we feel that the system can send out a better and stronger signal with the addition of a gain antenna.  We have ordered a new 3db gain antenna which will replace the 0db gain antenna now in place.  We may also need to relocate the antenna on the existing structure.

At the April meeting we will present the final lease agreement and area map of our property for membership approval.  This year for the first time in 43 years, we will be paying a monthly rent for our equipment facility at 40 Thomas Avenue.  This amount will be part of our monthly budget.  At this time our yearly operating budget will be reduced by $1,200.00, to help offset this difference. We will need to do our very best at our July 4th food stand.  Please plan ahead to help out with this event.

Plan to attend the April meeting and bring a potential new member.









Dennis

